
Privacy notice 

How we will look after your personal 

information 

We are the Department of Health and 

Social Care. 

We are part of the UK government. 

We help lead health and social care in 

the UK.

We are doing this consultation to find 

out what skills and experience you think 

are important for adult social care 

workers.

To do this work we might need people’s 

personal information. 

Personal information means anything 

that can be used to find out who you 

are and how to contact you. 

In this consultation, we ask if you want

to give us your 

• name

• phone number

• email address 

 



How we will use your information 

We might use this information to ask 

you more about your ideas for adult 

social care. 

Making sure we follow the law 

The law says that we must carefully look 

after your personal information. 

This law is called the General Data 

Protection Regulations. 

We call it GDPR for short. 

The GDPR gives people rights about 

how organisations keep their personal 

information. 

How we will keep your information safe 

We will keep your personal information 

safe on our government computers. 

Only people who work with us can use 

your information.



Your rights 

The GDPR law says you have rights 

about your information. 

1. You have the right to ask for a copy

of your personal information.

2. You have the right to make sure the

personal information we have is

correct.

3. You have the right to tell us how you

want us to use your personal

information.

4. You have the right to say if you do

not like how we use your personal

information.

5. You have the right to ask us to delete

your personal information.



Changes to this privacy notice 

We will make sure this privacy notice is 

kept up to date. 

If we change this privacy notice we will 

put it on our website at 

www.gov.uk/dhsc.

We updated this privacy notice on 29 

March 2023. 

If you are not happy 

If you are not happy or want to 

complain, you should contact our Data 

Protection Officer. 

You can email them on 

data_protection@dhsc.gov.uk.

Or you can write to them at 

Data Protection Officer 

1st Floor North 

39 Victoria Street 

London SW1H 0EU

http://www.gov.uk/dhsc
mailto:data_protection@dhsc.gov.uk


If you are still not happy you can 

complain to the Information 

Commissioners Office. 

You can visit the website 

at www.ico.org.uk.

You can call them on 0303 123 1113. 

Or you can write to them at 

Information Commissioner’s Office 

Wycliffe House 

Water Lane 

Wilmslow 

Cheshire 

SK9 5AF 

http://www.ico.org.uk/



